

Commonwealth of Massachusetts

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Deval L. Patrick, Governor Aaron Gornstein, Undersecretary

April 28, 2016

Mr. Brian P. Golden
Director
Boston Redevelopment Authority
One City Hall Square
Boston, MA 02201-1007

RE: Request for 60 Day Extension of Certain Boston Urban Renewal Plans

Dear Mr. Golden: Bran

The Department of Housing and Community Development (the Department) is in receipt of the Boston Redevelopment Authority's (BRA) April 20, 2016 request for approval of sixty (60) day extensions for the following 14 urban renewal plans:

Brunswick-King
Campus High School
CDB Boylston-Essex
CDB School-Franklin
CDB South Station
Charlestown
Fenway
Government Center
Kittredge Square
Park Plaza
South Cove
South End
Washington Park
Downtown Waterfront

The extensions of these 14 urban renewal plans beyond their April 30, 2015 expiration dates will allow DHCD to further review the BRA request for longer-term plan extensions.

The Department has determined that the requested sixty (60) day extensions for these plans are Minor Plan Changes. The documentation submitted in support of the extensions complies with 760 CMR 12.03,

"Plan Changes." The Department approves the requested plan extensions as submitted. The new expiration date of each plan is June 29, 2016.

Please contact Laura Schaefer, Municipal and Revitalization Specialist at <u>Laura.Schaefer@state.ma.us</u> or at (617) 573-1445, if you have any questions or need assistance.

Sincerely,

Chrystal Kornegay Undersecretary

cc: Roberta L. Rubin, Chief Counsel, DHCD

Laura L. Schaefer, Municipal and Revitalization Specialist, DHCD

Ashley Emerson, Director, Bureau of Relocation, DHCD

Heather Campisano, Chief of Staff, BRA

E. Renee LeFevre, General Counsel, BRA

Teresa Polhemus, Executive Director/Secretary